NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held on-line via Zoom on Tuesday 19th January 2021.
PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
C Walters, S Rees, D Norcross, D Rigby and E Rogers. 
132/21
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)
There were no apologies.
133/21
DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

Cllr Rees declared an interest in the Planning application 134(a) as she lives nearby.  Cllr Walters declared an interest in Planning application 134(a) as his father built this house and it was the family home.
134/21
PLANNING APPLICATIONS:   (Agenda item 3)

a)
20/0845/PA  Uley House, Jesse Road – Conversion of part of the large existing dwelling into a two bedroomed property to be used as holiday/short term let accommodation – No Objection.  
b)
20/0781/TF  12 Beechwood Place – Tree work – No Objection.
c)
The Planning Committee asked the Mayor for permission to discuss the planned partial road closure at Penblewin to Narberth on the week commencing 25th January 2021.  Following discussion,






IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should contact the rest of the Council and if they were in agreement, the Clerk should inform the County Council of the Town Council’s concern with regard to the safety aspect of HGV’s using the Redstone Cross or Robeston Wathen as a way in to Narberth.  The Clerk was to also point out that the bridge at the bottom of Cox Hill on the B4314 will not take the additional weight from the HGVs and to suggest that the use of traffic lights on the stretch of road from Penblewin to Narberth would ease the situation. 
Signed …………………………………………..
Date …………………………..

                                      Mayor
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